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Thank you for your letter enclosed with your email of the 14™ October on a petition by
Sovereign Wales and ChipMeNot, about their concerns on adverse reactions by dogs to
being microchipped.

The policy intention to require microchipping (implantation of a transponder device) of dogs

is to improve the welfare of animals through more responsible ownership. Having a reliable
method of identifying dogs and a robust system for reunification if a dog becomes separated
from its owner should contribute significantly to improving the welfare of dogs.

There are additional benefits in identification beyond the benefit of reunification. For
example, identification by a reliable method will contribute to the traceability of dogs
produced out of commercial breeding kennels, and facilitate the identification of owners of
dogs where powers under the Antisocial Behaviour, Crime and Policing Act 2014 have to be
used.

While evidence exists that use of transponders in some laboratory animals (mice) has lead
to tumour formation, the evidence for this in dogs is very limited. Millions of dogs have been
microchipped without issue.

Dog owners are still free to use a tag on their dog’s collar, and | would encourage them to
do so.
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